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From: Edward Maldonado, Esq, [emaldonado@regbackoffice.com]

Sent: Thursday, June 25, 2009 12:26 PM

To: JoAnn Sutton; jorge@multiphone.net; telecomfederal@regbackoffice.com

Cc: George Li; David Krech; James Ball; 'Ongman, Joanne'; 'Wheaton, Mary (NSD)'; 'Rockoff, Jennifer'
Subject: RE: Pending Section 214 Application for MTS Telco, LLC

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Blue
Dear Ms. Sutton:

Attached is an e-mail from Mr. Jorge Fernandez (in Spanish} requesting that the application for MTS Teleco, LLC
(ITC-214-20090327-00136) be withdrawn voluntarily or cancelled. After discussions with the client,
the applicant’s business plans that were to be accomplished through MTS Teleco, LLC obtaining 214
Authority are not coming into fruition as earlier anticipated, and, there is no longer a business
purpose in seeking the Authority under MTS Teleco, LLC. Should you have any questions, please
feel free to contact me or Mr. Fernandez.

Respectfully Submitted,

Edward Maldonado.

Edward A. Maldonado

CEO & Regualtory General Counsel
Regulatory Back Office, Inc.
7925 NW 12th Street, Suite 300

Doral, FL 33126

Tel: (305) 477-7580 Fax: (305) 477-7504
www regbackoffice.com

From: Jorge Fernandez (MPLAT.org) [mailto:jorge@multiphone.org]
Sent: Thursday, June 25, 2009 9:40 AM

To: 'Ed Maldonado'

Subject: MTS Telco

Ed.
Estoy confirmando formalmente nuestra decision de CANCELAR la aplicacién de MTS Telco para la
licencia de 214.

Gracias,

Jorge Fernandez

Muitiphone Latin America Inc
2051 NW 112th Avenue Suite 114
Miami, FL 33172

Pho (305) 357-2139
Fax (305) 436-8990
www.multiphone.net

This email is intended exclusively for the use of the person(s) to whom or entity to which it is addressed. It may
contain information that is privileged, confidential and exempt from disclosure under law. If you are not an
intended recipient, any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is prohibited. Should you
inadvertently receive this e-mail, please notify me immediately by return e-mail or by telephone at (305) 357-2139.

file://N:\My Documents\Upload into IBFS\RE Pending Section 214 Application for MTS ...  6/25/2009



Page 2 of 2

From: JoAnn Sutton [mailto:JoAnn.Sutton@fcc.gov]

Sent: Wednesday, June 24, 2009 3:47 PM

To: jorge@multiphone.net; telecomfederal@regbackoffice.com

Cc: George Li; David Krech; James Ball; Ongman, Joanne; Wheaton, Mary (NSD); Rockoff, Jennifer; JoAnn
Sutton

Subject: Pending Section 214 Application for MTS Telco, LLC

Re: ITC-214-20090327-00136
Mr. Fernandez:

Attached is a letter requesting that you notify us by July 8, 2009 the status of your pending
application in the Executive Branch review process, plus confirmation that you still wish to seek
Commission action on the application. If we do not hear from you by this date, it will subject your
application to dismissal without prejudice. If you wish to withdraw your application, you may do so
by filing an official letter, signed by a corporate officer, via the International Bureau Filing System
(IBFS) using the Pleadings and Comments tab.

Thank you,

JoAnn Sutton

Assistant Division Chief

Policy Division, International Bureau
(202) 418-1372
JoAnn.Sutton@fce.gov
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